
 

April 23, 2025



Dear Friends, 


As our furlough journey continues, we are experiencing God’s grace and mercies.  Leaving 
Arizona heading west at the end of February, we had our first blown tire on our trailer.  
Notice we wrote “first”?  Just yesterday we had our second blowout, as we were traveling 
in Eastern Washington.  Both times roadside assistance got us rolling again in less than two 
hours.  John was able to witness a bit to both mechanics through the situation.  We praise 
the Lord for His hand of protection and the opportunity to spread His Word through this!



With the slideout issue on our trailer, the drama continues.  The problem has been narrowed 
down to a problem with the track system, which should get resolved when we get back to 
Texas in mid-May.  Please pray that it gets fully repaired this next time in the shop.


Thank you for the prayers concerning Jonah and Nicole’s trip to the USA.  Their time with 
us included six meetings with supporting churches.  They experienced spiritual growth in a 
marvelous way while here, and are excited to be more involved in the church ministries in 
Brazil.  We also were blessed with the privilege to bring part of the mission field to some 
supporting churches, and to see the impact the two made with the people.


In the last letter, we mentioned John’s dad’s 90th birthday.  A week before the party, Ron 
was in ICU after experiencing a seizure.  Two small brain tumors were discovered, and are 
now being treated accordingly.  We praise the Lord that Ron was out of the hospital a few 
days later and able to have his party on his birthday!  He now has been moved into assisted 
living.  We cherish your prayers for our family and on Ron’s behalf.


Please continue to remember in prayer the following:

- Funds raised for our camp ministry facilities

- Continued safety in our travels

- Wisdom for the Bennetts as they lead in the work in Caxias do Sul

- Bro. Jeremy Bennett’s proficiency in the Portuguese language 

- The Brazilian leadership of Victory Baptist in Caxias do Sul: Jonir and Robson and their 

families


We thank you so much for your prayers for our family and ministry.  May God’s grace and 
blessings be with you!


In His service,


John & Neila Yelle

Sending church:

Victory Baptist Church 
1311 E Bankhead Drive 
Weatherford, TX  76086

Contact and Contributions:

IBFI Missions Agency 
PO Box 151259 
Fort Worth, TX  76108

jnyelle5@gmail.com

(425) 358-6044
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